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April 14, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
I am pleased to transmit the workplan for a Public Health Operational Master Plan (PHOMP) and proposed motion for your approval.  In the 2005 King County Annual Budget Ordinance 15083, the King County Council adopted two companion provisos, one for the Office of Management and Budget and one for Department of Public Health, requiring the submittal of a workplan for a PHOMP.  In summary, this workplan includes a scope of work with proposed timelines, budget, criteria for selection of expert consultants, and proposals for oversight, staffing and involvement of our community partners.  

As you know, public health operates in an ever-changing and dynamic environment.  The impact of September 11th, 2001 has created new mandates in the arena of bioterrorism and emergency preparedness.  SARS and West Nile Virus continue to refocus resources from existing ongoing prevention and disease control.  The challenges facing public health continue to expand while resources from the state, local, and federal levels are diminishing.  
I am asking that the focus of the PHOMP be to establish a comprehensive framework to prioritize and provide a method for decision making in light of the constantly changing environment in which public health operates.  In addition, I am also asking for an in-depth review of public health functions and a comparison with best practices from other major metropolitan health departments to evaluate and recommend service delivery options that will continue to meet the health needs of our community with improved efficiency and effectiveness.  Finally, I propose the PHOMP develop viable options for stable funding for this critical regional service.

The department, project staff, and I are equally committed to an open and collaborative working relationship with the King County Council, King County Board of Health, public health stakeholders and service providers to complete the PHOMP within a two-year horizon.  This is an aggressive workplan that includes approval and input from the Board of Health and from the Metropolitan King County Council at varying milestones in the process.  In order to complete our work, it will be imperative that the project be presented in language and concepts readily understood by non-public health professionals in order to provide uniform and clear understanding of the future of public health in King County.
If you have any questions, please contact Bob Cowan, Director of the Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 296-3434, or Alonzo Plough, Director of the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at (206) 296-4603.  My staff and I look forward to working collaboratively with the department and Council as we, together, complete the operational master plan.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims
King County Executive
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